
Andersen Elementary Site Council Minutes 
February 27, 2017 

 
Attendance:  
Dr. Hannon- Principal 
Ms. Chastain - Teacher 
Mrs. Padilla-Teacher 
Valentina Ballesteros- Parent 
Matt Fritzmiller-Parent 
Steven Cofoid- Parent 
Julia Gibson – Parent 
Melynda Pew - Staff 
 
The meeting was held in the library and began at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Agenda Item: A+ Application update 
Dr. Hannon reviewed the A+ site visit schedule. The visit will take place March 2 and 3. She 
explained the process Andersen Elementary has gone through to be well prepared for this visit. 
She further explained that we will be notified at the end of April if we met the requirements 
and obtained an A+ rating. 
 
Agenda Item:  AZ Merit  
Dr. Hannon advised the council of the planned AZ Merit test period, March 28, 2017 thru May 
5, 2017.  Grades 3 – 5 participate in the math, writing and reading, and 4th grade takes an 
additional test, AIMS Science.  She also stated the letter grades have still been suspended for all 
schools in AZ until further notice from the state.  
 
Agenda Item:  The Leader in me Grant Extended 
Dr. Hannon advised the council that the grant had been extended for The Leader in Me for year 
2 (this is a 5-year program).  The 2nd year will have a parent/family focus.  Our PTO pays the $6K 
that is still required from us, even with the grant extension. She discussed that we will have a 
school leadership day next year that will include families visiting.  This year, we will have a 
leadership event which will be our last assembly of the year, May 30, 2017.   
 
The meeting concluded at 3:35 p.m. 


